国際社会科学府長

院生室の利用禁止について

ご存じのとおり、東京都内ではコロナウイルス感染者数が連日 200 名を超す状態であり、神奈川県内の感染者数も増えています。また、先週、本学のウエブサイトで公表されているように、本学学生のコロナウイルス感染が明らかになりました。

皆さんの健康を守り、感染の拡大を防止するため、国際社会科学府では、当面の間、 自習室・院生室の利用を禁止することとなりました。このため、大学への登校申請を行っても院生室への立ち入りは許可されないことにご留意ください。

皆さんの健康を守るためのやむを得ない措置です。どうかご理解ください。また、ご 自宅でも感染防止に配慮してお過ごしください。

このような困難な状況にもかからわず、皆さんの勉学が一層進展することを祈っています。

以上

Prohibition on the Use of Carrells

Dear Students,

As you are aware, regarding Covid-19, more than 200 new cases per day are reported in Tokyo. The corresponding number in Kanagawa is also rising. Further, as announced at the university webpage, a case of new infection was found on our campus recently.

In order to protect your health and to prevent the spread of the disease, GSISS has decided to prohibit the use of individual carrells by students for the time being. While you are permitted to enter the campus so long as you follow the procedures detailed in the university website

(https://www.ynu.ac.jp/hus/koho/24213/detail.html), you are not allowed to access or to use your carrell even in that case.

We hope you will understand that this is a measure necessary for the protection of your health. We also hope that you will continue to take the necessary precautionary measures at home as well.

Despite all the difficulties involved, we do hope that you will make a steady progress in your study.

Sincerely,

ISHIYAMA Yukihiko, Dean, The Graduate School of International Social Sciences